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Military Historical Society of Australia
Queensland Division
Record of the meeting held at Maryborough Services and Citizens Memorial Club on the Saturday 10 September 2022
Neil Dearberg opened the meeting at 10.37 am and welcomed members and guests attending their first meeting. He gave a special welcome to Don Bayldon a member from Townsville.
Present:  Neil Dearberg, Robert Smith, Ray Eustice, David Geck, Michael Wall, Paul Newton, Russell Paton, John Casey, Gordon Dicksen, Don Bayldon, Peter Hart, Cindy Munro, Marilyn Kersnovske, Col Kersnovske, Rob Byrne, David Kemp, Robert Simpson, Cameron Elmes, David Charles and Ian Curtis
Apologies: James Martin, Peter Deham, Dianne Melloy, Jacques Follet, Russell Linwood, Jim Nuttal, Ray Alcorn, Bob Doneley, Rod Hingston, Ron Sutton, Graeme Jardine-Vidgen, Colin Piper, Russell Gear, Barry Bamford, Greg McGuire, Greg Alford.
Passing of Queen Elizabeth II
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The President gave his condolences on behalf of MHSA (Q) on the passing of Queen Elizabeth II and the rise of King Charles, ‘Long live the King’
Passing of John Meyers (Fellow)
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Many of the members present attended John Walker Meyers funeral on Friday 9 September at the Brolga Theatre in Maryborough and listed to the many tributes that were given to John. 

The President spoke about his relationship with John and the guidance and mentorship he provided in building the Queensland Branch of MHSA to the size it is today. He hoped to keep the drive in research of military history that John had and to ensure that the tribute to veterans that John gave is continued. Maryborough has lost one of its greatest sons.

The President asked members if they wanted to say something in tribute to John.

Ray Eustace – I did a trip to Gallipoli with historian Ron Austen. On the trip John’s name came up and Ron said to Ray, ‘Go and tell him to stop sending so much stuff to my fax machine, its buggered and I had to buy a new one’. John and Elsie would attend Christmas Lunch as a guest of the President of the Hervey Bay RSL. John was always on the lookout for talent and asked Ray if he would volunteer to become the MHSA (Q) Secretary.

Russell Paton – I got on well with John and I would volunteer with school groups when they visited the Gallipoli to Armistice Memorial Trail. John was one of my instructors when I did Recruit Training.

David Geck –  I have a family relationship 2nd Cousin with John. In 1977 I went on a trip to Cape York with John and his son. His old Land-rover was the only vehicle to get across one of the rivers. When I moved to Maryborough John made sure that I was made welcome in the town. Being one of the younger volunteers at the museum John would regularly ring when there was a job that required someone climbing a ladder. 
David Charles – I volunteer every Friday afternoon at the Museum and get a lot of satisfaction from speaking with all the visitors. John was instrumental in having the mural of Frank Lawrence painted on the Museum wall as part of the towns Mural Walk. John had a great bunch of volunteers.
Don Bayldon – I first met John in Cairns in 1977, we both had an interest in Medal collections. We were both in the CMF, and as kids went to the same school, and were born and raised in Maryborough. John went into medal collection in a big way but I used it more for military history research. I offered my medals to go on display in the museum and the phone rang hot. John was a good friend. He rang me to say goodbye.

Ian Curtis – John Meyers was a ‘Conman’. He had the ability to talk people into volunteering for jobs he needed to get done. He asked me to take over as Treasurer of MHSA (Q) and I also became Secretary due to John. John encouraged me to join his small group of Biographers for his website to honour in writing all the people who are remembered at the museum. He was a mentor to many and a great man.
Tribute to John Meyers by MHSA (Q)
1. The President advised the meeting that MHSA (Q) had been asked to write a special tribute to John for publication in Sabretache and if not already done so encourage members to contribute to the article with their memories. Action; Russell Paton
2. John Meyers Memorial Lecture – will be conducted annually at the MHSA (Q) September meeting; Action; Ian Curtis
3. The meeting discussed a suitable presentation to be made to both Elsie and the Museum. It was decided to have two glass trays suitably engraved produced to present at a later date. Action Ian Curtis
In his final remarks the President stated that the Board of Directors of the Maryborough Military and Colonial Museum will carry on John’s good work. He left it well financed. John always wanted it to keep going.

Guest Presentation:  The meeting watched a video produced by Australian Strategic Policy Institute ‘The Future of Western Special Operations after Afghanistan.’ The speakers were Major General (Retd) Professor Adam Findlay AO and Dr David Kilcullen. The presentation was moderated by Michael Shoebridge a Director of ASPI.
The link to the video https://youtu.be/45X5siOsMB4
David Kilcullen

· Gave a short history of Australian Special Forces from World War 2 till the present time 
· Discusses the current negatives of Special Forces which has resulted from the War on Terror

· We are now faced with a Global Player and a major traditional ally in decline

· Implications of Technology 

· What Special Forces should be focussing on in the future

· We become the Grey Zone effect

Adam Finlay 

· The young think the Afghanistan war is an old man’s war

· What has China and Russia learnt about us – pre and post Afghanistan

· Special Reconnaissance  
· Working the Grey Zone

· Strategic Strike 

· Start looking at Special Warfare

· Who are the Actors in our Region

The video was paused after both speakers for a discussion by members.

Question and Answer (included)
· Allegations of War Crimes

· Overuse of Special Forces

· What sort of people do we need for Special Forces (You are not Special, the mission is)

· Autocrats won’t stop at Taiwan
· 70% of Chinese army is made up of single sons.

· Shaping and preparation Operations

· Ukraine / Russian War 

Minutes of the Previous Meeting: The Record of the General Meeting held 11 July  2022 had been sent to members so it was summarised by the Secretary and accepted on a motion by David Kemp and seconded by Paul Newton. Carried
Correspondence: The correspondence consists of letters mainly concerned with research matters and general assistance which were handled directly by the Secretary or forwarded to members with specific expertise in an area.
Financial Matters:

1. The Office of Fair Trading Annual Report has been submitted and Fee paid

2. Treasurer to pay the annual subscription Fees to MHSA in Early October 2022.
Financial Statement: The Financial Statement circulated to members present showed a credit balance of $9402.68 was accepted and payments confirmed on a motion by Cameron Elmes and seconded by Rob Byrne
General Business:  
1. Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held on the third Saturday in November as in the last two years the closeness to Remembrance Day and Legacy commitments has seen only a small attendance at the Meeting.

2.  Federal Council 
· MOU between MHSA and NSW Military History Association has been signed by both parties. A copy to be distributed with Minutes. Action: Russell Paten to keep a close working relationship between NSW and Queensland

· Logo – Discussions continued on changing the MHSA Logo to a variation of the Military Spectacular Logo

· Future of the Organisation 

3. Military Spectacular – The President gave an update on the Military Spectacular and encouraged members to promote and attend

Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be held on Saturday 19 November 2022. Location will be on the Sunshine Coast.  
Meeting closed at 2.25 pm
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